
 

 

Town of New London 

Board of Commissioner’s Meeting 

July 11, 2023 
 
Mayor Tate Daniels welcomed everyone and opened the Commissioner’s Meeting.  Present for the 

meeting were Mayor Daniels, Commissioners Richard Kimmer, Sid Lanier and Timothy Higgins and 

Town Manager Susan Almond.  Commissioner Johnny Chestnut participated via Zoom.  Commissioner 

Peak was absent.  Visitors present at the meeting were John & Cathy Kimmer and Mitzie Lanier. 
 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Commissioner Kimmer. Mayor Daniels asked if there were any 

changes to the agenda. Commissioner Kimmer made a motion to approve the agenda, seconded by 

Commissioner Higgins. Motion carried. 

 

Mayor Daniels asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes from the June meeting. 

There being no corrections, Commissioner Kimmer made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by 

Commissioner Higgins. Motion carried. 

 

Sewer Report- Mayor Daniels reported that the sewer pump at New London Memorial Park went out and 

was replaced by Pride Plumbing.  He noted that Hyatt Equipment from Polkton will begin performing 

annual maintenance of the sewer stations.   

 

Code Enforcement- No new issues to report. 

 

Museum Update- Commissioner Lanier reported that Ms. Shirley Baity volunteered at the museum on 

July 2nd and had 4 visitors. 

 

Playground Repairs-Commissioner Higgins will sketch what is needed to repair the broken piece of the 

playground panel at the old park. 

 

Mrs. Almond reported on the following: 

 

• Audit- Mr. Tony Brewer will begin the audit fieldwork on Monday, July 24th. 

 

• Trunk or Treat Event- The Town Board agreed for the local area churches to host this annual 

event at New London Memorial Park on Saturday, October 28th. 

 

 

Mayor Daniels gave an update on the following: 

 

• Park Update- Christ the King Christian Academy has agreed to allow the Town to use their 

internet for online viewing of the park camera system.  Mr. Rusty Russell will clean the ditch out 

at the park.  A lock has been added to the sewer pump at the park. 

 

• Cemetery Update- The sidewalks have been completed and look nice. The edges will be 

backfilled by Piedmont Landscaping. 

 



 

 

• Ditch on Oak Avenue- Mr. Rusty Russell will begin installing piping in the ditch on Oak Avenue 

in the near future. 

 

 

 

The agenda being accomplished, the meeting adjourned at 7:17pm.  

 

Minutes submitted by Susan Almond, Town Manager. 

 

 


